Harrowbarrow PSA meeting

Tuesday, 17th January 2012

Carpenters’ Arms

Present: 
Chris Bennett (CB)

Mark Goodright (MG)



Helen Dobby (HD)

Chloe Halter (CH)



Lisa Hartill (Chair) (LH)

Jaycee Hughes (JH)


Andrew Hunt (AH)

Beth Lynch (BL)






Sue Pote (SP)


Priska Schoenborn (PS)



Julie Swain (SW)
1. Apologies:
 Louise Marsh


Penny Rolls 
Sam Pawley (Sam has offered to help with PSA fundraising events and activities)
2. Review of Autumn Term Fundraising and events

· Bags4School

· The last collection raised £135.
· Two further collections have been arranged. The dates are:

·  9th May 2012 and

·  24th September 2012

· Christmas Fair and Concerts

· Both were very well attended and there was a good atmosphere. 

· The money from Christmas Fair stallholders was collected upfront (£45).
· The raffle this year was particularly lucrative. Offering raffle tickets at the entrance seems to have worked very well, we raised £120. Our thanks to Emma O’Brien for donating the first prize for the raffle, the Christmas cake. Emma is happy to donate a cake again next year.

· The apple juice sold well but the Christmas puddings were not as profitable as last year. The total profit for the puddings was £51.78
· The refreshments and Christmas cards raised a substantial amount of money. For the Christmas cards, it was suggested to provide better instructions for the parents next year. The Christmas craft fair fundraising efforts including all refreshments at the fair and at the concerts accumulated to a respectable £669.67 and the cards sales made a profit of £136.25.
3. Treasurer’s Report

· JH distributed copy of the brief report to all attendees and presented the full report to the Chair (LH). 
· Money raised which was not shown on the report included 

· a recent payment received from Easyfundraising for £88 which brings the cumulative total to £346.92.
· £85 was raised through the last non-uniform day.
4. Head Teacher’s Report

· Library

· The new library is nearly completed. AH is planning to invite parents to accompany their children to a grand opening event.
· AH is exploring the possibility of bringing in a storyteller to promote writing, listening and speaking skills. CB mentioned that he had been to an event at Callington Community College which hosted a storyteller. CB has offered to find out the name of the storyteller and forward details to AH. 
· MG mentioned that there was a storyteller at a recent training day but that the associated cost was considerable. MG suggested contacting the Tamar Valley Centre (behind Pearce’s) who might have an appropriate contact.
· A further suggestion was made to bring in pre-school children towards the end of the library event for a specifically designed activity.  
· JS suggested asking pupils to write brief reflections about what the library means to them and BL suggested we get a child to cut the ribbon. Maybe we could consider a writing competition where the best entry gets to cut the ribbon? 

· LH mentioned seating in library and the decision was made to initiate a project with parents to sew floor cushions. The PSA will pay for the filling for the cushions and organise the recruitment of parent volunteers. The parents will provide further resources, more specifically, their time, skill and fabric. LH volunteered to organise this and to run a sewing workshop.  A leaflet for parents has already been prepared by LH. It was suggested to decorate the floor cushions with designs featuring letters of the alphabet and punctuation symbols. The sewing workshop will be held before Easter. 
· Music

· AH asked the PSA to consider funding the repair of instruments and the purchase of Djembe drums. 

· LH will draft the necessary information for the Waitrose fundraiser based on the purchase of instruments. 

· The purchase of outdoor musical instruments is also being considered to provide children with the opportunity to explore. 
· The PSA will continue to fund the school trips. £150 will be allocated per class.

5. Future Fundraising and events

· Library (see above under point 4.)
· Easter: 
· There will be another Egg Decoration competition; AH recommended that this year’s theme is to be The Olympics. Last year, there were two prizes for every class. AH will meet with the contact in Tesco’s asking if they would provide the prizes – 14 in total. Furthermore, there will be certificates for the children who participate. The price will be £1 per entry. 
· A Showcase Event will be held on the last day of term (30th March 2012) before the Easter holidays to showcase work and achievements during the term. This will include performances such as music, singing, Morris dancing, etc. AH will invite the contact from Tesco to this event.  

· Once again, we will run the ‘Hunt the Bunny’ game; each entry will be charged at 20p. PSA and other volunteers will oversee the game after school to encourage people to enter. MG suggested that older children go around the classes during school hours. MG and other HB staff to organise.
· We may consider organising a Treasure Hunt in conjunction with the Social Committee (Malcolm Rowe) - to be discussed further at the next meeting.
· Similarly, the possibility or running a Plant Sale was addressed and if we decide to go ahead, this will need to be organised earlier than last year – to be discussed at the next meeting. 

· AH informed the committee that the school is involved in a Shared Olympics Event with 12 other schools. Based on this, the Bingo event will be put on hold until further notice. 

· Mrs Cocking is organising a Vegetable Growing Olympics event.

· For any events not directly organised by the PSA, the school will ask members of the PSA to help as and when necessary. 

· Waitrose fundraiser for music/drum project (see above under point 4.)
· The Danceathon has been put on hold until further notice as Rosie is unable to organise this at the moment.  Other suggestions received were a Skippathon, Drumathon, Sportathon, all with a focus on The Olympics. MG suggested asking the children for ideas. LH suggested running a joint Sport Relief/PSA event and splitting the money raised. Ideas for Olympic athletes/celebrities we could invite were being discussed. ALL to explore further. 

· A non-uniform day with the theme of Olympic Characters may be held.

AOB

· The school is currently organising an Olympics 2012 mural outside the library with painted contributions from all children.

· The school as access to 20 tickets for The Olympics through the GetSetNetwork. It may also be possible to source tickets for Paralympics. MG to investigate and feedback.

· JH raised the issue of recruitment of new PSA members as one space is currently not filled. LH explained the role of PSA members and that parents don’t necessarily need to join PSA but that it is always useful to have contact emails in case we need additional help at events.
· MG suggested a social event, getting to know new parents and inducting them to the school and to the PSA. LH suggested running an Afternoon Tea event (at approx. 2.30 pm) one day next September. To be discussed further at a subsequent meeting.
· We discussed the possibility of inviting back people who helped at the Harvest Event. Furthermore, we will continue involve the community as much as possible, e.g. through open invitations.  
· The School Sports Day will be held on Tuesday 19th June; in case of bad weather, the alternative day is 21st June 2012. From now on, we will need to pay for the meat for the barbecue although George Griffin has offered to provide it at cost price. LH to confirm that this is still the case.  To avoid unnecessary cost and surplus, the number of burgers ordered will be reduced by 50.
· The possibility of organising a school disco either before half-term or at the end of September was raised – to be explored further at next meeting.  

· Licence needed for Sports Eve and Disco

· Ideas for celebrating the Diamond Jubilee were raised, such as kids designing their own mugs or a street party – to be discussed at next meeting.
· The next PSA meeting, a planning meeting will be held on Thursday, 1st March 2012.
· Beth Lynch (beth_lynch@hotmail.com) Helen Dobby and Chris Bennett (karen.bennet1@virgin.net) are co-opted onto the PSA committee.
· PSA Social evening – suggestions and dates welcome! Email ideas to LH.
